St Mary's Weekly Bulletin 4th August 2013

A very warm welcome to everyone!

If you are a visitor or newcomer please introduce yourself to the clergy or a member of the congregation. Please join us for refreshments after the service.



An **induction loop system** is provided to assist hearing aid users. Please switch your hearing aid to the 'T' position.

Anyone wishing to receive Holy Communion at home, a visit or wishing to arrange a funeral please contact **David** or **Karen** directly.

David Lawson, Team Rector: 01923 291077 or 07939 473717

davidmlawson@btinternet.com

Karen Turner, Associate Vicar: 01442 250809 or 07899 814159

karenIfturner@talktalk.net

St Mary's Churchwardens are:

Sue Jakeman 01442 266299 susaniakeman@btinternet.com

Colin Rivett 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

The Chair of St Mary's Pastoral Care Group

is: Colin Rivett who can be contacted on 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

St Mary's Safeguarding Co-Ordinators are: **Susan Rivett** 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

Katharine Harper 01442 264905 positivechangenow@amail.com

The Benefice Office is based at All Saints, Church Lane, Kings Langley WD4 8JS

01923 266596

saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk

www.beneficeoflangelei.org.uk

Norma Howie is the benefice administrator, and enquiries re baptisms and weddings should be made through her. The office is open Monday and Wednesday 8.30am - 4.00pm, Thursday 12 noon - 3.30pm and Friday 12 noon - 3.00pm.

Services Today		
8.00am	Said Eucharist	
10.00am	Sung Eucharist	
Presiding	The Revd Karen Turner	
Preaching	The Revd Karen Turner	
Hymns	685, 736, 545, 707, 426	
Sides Duty	Paul and Joy West	
Warden	Harry Graham-Brown	
Reader	Fiona Shirley	
Intercessions	Viv Hagel	
Offertory	YES Group and	
	Sunday School	
Chalice	Susan Rivett	
Organist	Keith Beniston	
Coffee	Melanie Henley and	
	Viv Hagel	
6.30pm	Evening Prayer	

Please pray for Tony and Irene Mayes, Paul Boggis, Joy West, Pam and Ivor Stringer, Richard Wyatt, Kathryn Morgan, Sister Margaret ASSP, Molly Witts, Shirley Godson, Nancy Abraham, Doreen Crago and Riskala Dekki.

Prayers for deanery churches this month are asked for West Herts NHS Hospital Trust and The Mount Prison.

Please also pray for Alan, Bishop of St Albans; Paul, Bishop of Hertford; Richard, Bishop of Bedford; the Diocese of Pretoria, South Africa; the parish of Moggerhanger; the Mission Action Plan; the Methodist Church in Hemel Hempstead; all those on holiday at this time; the Mothers' Union; all who work within the Natioinal Health Service; Doug Loveridge, Co-ordinating Chaplain to the West Herts NHS Trust; nuclear disarmament; all who have been killed, injured or traumatised in the conflict in Syria; the people of Egypt and Turkey.

THE TENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

THIS WEEK

Monday 5th 9:00am Morning Prayer 10.00am Working Party 8.00pm Home group with prayers for healing at 23 Bunkers Lane 8:00pm Bellringing practice Tuesday 6th THE TRANSFIGURATION 9.00am Morning Prayer Buzzy Bees will continue during the school holidays

1:00pm Funeral

Wednesday 7th NO Morning Prayer 10.00am Eucharist at Holy Trinity

Thursday 8th

•	
9.00am	Morning Prayer
9.30am	Eucharist/study group
8.00pm	Home group on Manorvil
	Estate

Friday 9th

9.00am Morning Prayer10.00am Working Party

Saturday 10th

9.00am Morning Prayer
10.00am Saturday Cafe in the Refectory
10.00am Thanksgiving for the Gift of a Child

Sunday 11th The Eleventh Sunday after Trinity

10.00am Sung Eucharist with baptism/ Youth Groups6.30pm Evening Prayer

A Cheese and Wine Evening

Location: 150 Chambersbury Lane Date/Time: Saturday 14th September

from 6.00pm onwards

Purpose: Donations towards St Mary's

Music Fund

All ages welcome - babies, youngsters

and oldsters!

All that is asked for is a donation!

NOTICES

The next meeting of the **Dacorum Interfaith Network** is on Monday 9th September at 7.30pm at the Civic Centre. The speaker is Fiyaz Mughal, Director of Faith Matters. Sign in at Reception and you will be shown to the meeting room.

The next PCC meeting is on Thursday 19th September at 7.45pm in the Refectory.

The united benefice service is on Sunday 22nd September at 10.30am at All Saints' Church, Kings Langley. There will be NO 10.00am service at St Mary's.

The next baptism preparation evening is on Monday 23rd September at St Mary's.

The St Albans Diocese Penal Affairs Group have arranged for David Lloyd, Police and Crime Commissioner for Hertfordshire to speak about his work from a Christian perspective. The meeting is on Wednesday 4th September 7.00pm for 7.30pm start in the Boardroom at the Diocesan Offices, Holywell Lodge, 41 Holywell Hill, St Albans AL1 1HE. All welcome.

Plans are being made for classes in the autumn for Confirmation and Admission of young children to Holy Communion. Please consider if either of these invitations are of interest to you or your family. Karen is happy to discuss these in more detail with you.

If you put cash in the collection plate and are a taxpayer, PLEASE put your collection in the Gift Aid envelope in the pew. This will enable the church to reclaim tax on your offering. It is important to give details of your name/address/postcode.